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JINDERA NEWS 
FREE  local Newsletter distributed by the first Saturday of each month (except January) published by:- 

THE  

A Jindera based, not-for-profit charity organisation. 

ARE YOU READY  

PREPARE YOUR HOME 
 

 Trim overhanging trees and shrubs This can stop the fire spreading to your home. 

 Mow grass and remove the cuttings A cleared area around your home will give firefighters a safe area to work. 

 Remove material that can burn around your home Door mats, wood piles, mulch, leaves, outdoor furniture. 

 Clear & remove all debris & leaves from gutters on your home. Burning embers can set your home on fire. 

 Have a sturdy hose/s that reaches around your home Ensure a reliable source of water (pool, tank, dam). 

A well prepared home can also: 
      Be easier for you or our firefighters to defend 
      Be less likely to put your neighbours’ homes at risk 
      Give more protection if a fire threatens suddenly & you cannot leave 
 

Make a Bushfire Survival Plan - Prepare yourself and family 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• Preparation isn't just about cleaning up around the 

house and having a bush fire survival plan. 
 

• It is also about considering your physical, mental and 

emotional preparedness. 
 

• A bush fire can be a terrifying situation. Strong gusty 

winds, intense heat and flames will make you tired 

quickly.  

• Thick heavy smoke will sting your eyes and choke 

your lungs. It will be difficult to see and breathe. 
 

• The roaring sound of the fire approaching could be 

frightening. Embers will rain down, causing spot 

fires all around you. Power and water may be cut off.  
 

• You may be isolated, and it will be dark, noisy and 

extremely demanding both mentally and physically. 

Leaving early is always your safest option. 
 

 Bushfire Survival Plan Packs are available at the Jindera Hub Council office in Urana Street 
 

For more information go to the NSW RFS website:  
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/plan-and-prepare/bush-fire-survival-plan 

Help to keep us safe so we can keep Jindera safe! 

More Fire Brigade - Page 21 

https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/plan-and-prepare/prepare-your-property
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Headlines and Happenings 

From the Committee 

Jindera Swimming Programme donation:   

We are happy to announce our $4,500.00 
contribution towards the Jindera Public School 
Swimming Programme. In requesting our 

assistance, the School Principal noted that they 
run parallel programmes- their ‘Learn To Swim 
and Survive’ Programme for non-swimmers, 

along with their programme to provide 
opportunity to regularly engage in swimming for 
the purpose of building stamina, refine swimming 

strokes and techniques.  

Permission Forms:  

If you are a regular volunteer, or just new to our 
organisation, you may be approached to gain your 

formal permission to have your photo, video 
footage, sound recordings, etc.  used by Rural 
Care Link for inclusion as part of the Website, 

Newsletter, event promotion, etc. We are on the 
lookout for new photos denoting the heart and 
soul of and highlighting our Jindera and Greater 
Hume Communities. 

Carers Week:   

It has become the practice to spread the 
celebrations of our Carers over more than one 
event during the month of October. Our 

Coordinator of the Carers Group, part of the 
Carers Plus Group, and also the Chair of the 
Border Carers Reference Group, Vickie Priscina, 

is currently organising a luncheon in Albury for 
around 90 attendees on October 26th with a meal, 
entertainment, raffles and lots of care-free time for 

those in caring roles and support services on the 
Border.  For our Carers Support Group, Vickie 
has a movie, then a meal organised for October 

17th. The Carers Grant she received allows extra 
treats like Gift Bags, lucky seat and door prizes, 
along with donated items to add a pampering 

touch. (see page 4 - Carers Week advert) 

Strategic Planning Day: 

To be held SUNDAY 5TH NOVEMBER.  
Members will receive a personal notice to attend 

the meeting, outlining the day’s location, times 
and topics. Collective input will be very much 

welcomed as we discuss our future vision for RCL 
to work alongside our community. We will be 
guided overall by our Mission, Vision and Values, 

whilst being realistic about our capacity to deliver. 

Enjoy the Spring weather, 

Cheers, 

Lizzie Pogson (Secretary—Rural Care Link). 

Postponement Notice 

Regrettably, the free Mental Health and Wellbeing 

Workshop, which was to be held on Sunday 
24th September, had to be postponed late the 
previous day.  

Due to an unexpected family situation, our 
presenter, Sally, from Glow Wellbeing, had to be 

called out of town. Those who had booked were 
contacted immediately, with the assurance that 
they will be top of the list as soon as we establish 

a new date. We were grateful to them for their 
understanding and shared compassion towards 
Sally and her family. 

We hope to hold the event later this year, when we  

 Hardship, Personal Assistance and 

General RCL Enquiries 

Please call the Office 

0475 594 073 

Op Shop ONLY enquiries 

(02) 6026 3001 

This is the dedicated Op Shop number and 

therefore, if you need assistance outside of their 

trading hours, please use the office number. 

Op Shop Trading Hours: 

Tues—Fri 10am to 4pm (closed for lunch 1pm to 1.45pm) 

Saturdays—10am to 1pm 
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recognise that there can be quite a lot of stress 
around the festive season for many people. 

Please   keep   your eyes  open  for  a  renewed  
advertising campaign. 

Lizzie Pogson, Event Coordinator, on behalf of 
Leeny Mason and Vickie Priscina. 

Carers Plus Group—Rural Care Link. 
 

Meet our Secretary—Lizzie Pogson 

I have enjoyed a rural 
Jindera lifestyle with 
my husband for nearly 

45  years,  joining  
Rural Care Link in the 
last 18 months. 

Fresh out of Wagga 
College of Advanced 

Education, I started as 
a Kindergarten Teach-
er at Albury 

Public School, soon 
meeting my husband-

to-be. We bought land on the outskirts of Jindera, 
where we raised 3 daughters. I returned to teaching 
in preschools, being the Director at Jindera Pre-
school for 7 years, which remains a place dear to 

my heart, where I formed life-long relationships 
with staff, families and children. 

My community work goes back 35 years ago, start-
ing with the Base Hospital Nunyara Committee, 
progressing to preschool committees, school P&F’s 

and high school boards. I’m very proud of my affil-
iation and chairing of the Management Committee 
of disability service, Cooinda Family Support 

Group, with around 600 families, which provided a 
dual opportunity for my preschool families and 
staff to gain access to the many educational events 

we held. Prior to the introduction of the NDIS, I 
oversaw the transition of Cooinda with 3 other ser-
vices into what is now ‘Aspire Support Services’ 

where I enjoyed 10 amazing years of growth, chal-
lenge, and pride. I remain part of a Subcommittee 
that informs the Board on Quality Assurance and 

Governance, which feeds neatly into my input at 
RCL. 

A yearly highlight was our Aspire Oaks Day La-
dies Luncheon, which raised funds for our Commu-
nity Grants Scheme, where hundreds of local recip-

ients benefited. 

I was blessed with an ability to play the piano by 

ear, with memories going back to when I was four 
years old. It remains a life-long passion and thera-
py, topped up every year (for the past 20+) as part 

of the Creative Team to produce Albury City’s 
Carols by Candlelight. Amongst many behind the 

scenes tasks, I get great joy from working with our 
local talents, especially guiding the younger per-
formers to gain confidence and grow as performers. 

I’ve dabbled in songwriting, lent a hand in creating 
a school musical, and played piano for numerous 

weddings, school functions, concerts, and eistedd-
fods….even for past Jindera Carols. 

I’m relatively new to Rural Care Link, but this 
year, took on the Secretary role. I’m finding out 
just how much this organisation does for the com-

munity. I am working closely with our President, 
Leeny Mason and our Committee to bring us up to 
date with all the rules and regulations that go hand 
in hand with Not-For-Profit organisations. 

My time is split between seaside trips, visiting fam-
ily and grandchildren which requires the occasional 

trip to the UK. 

I look forward to serving the community in the 

many programmes Rural Care Link offers and in 
my role within the Carers Plus Group to bring 
events to a wider audience. 

More time needs to be spent practising the piano, in 
my garden and continuing with my new love of 

painting. I would love to exhibit something…one 
day. 

 

 Jindera News Contributions 
Please send all articles and advertisements to  

the editorial team via  
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

Please  Note:  The editorial team reserves the right not 
to publish any article or to modify the presentation to 
suit the style of the publication. 
 

Advertising Rates - 2023/24  
   Per edition:  Full page $90.00 
     1/2 page $55.00 
     1/3 page $48.00 
     1/4 page  $53.00 
     1/8 page   $25.00  (Bus. Card size)

Discounts Apply for  
consecutive advertisements 

 
Also available:  Non-standard advertisement sizes,  

colour advertising and single page inserts. 
 

Digital colour editions of this publication  
are available by email subscription. 

 
For more information or to request digital editions 
Email us at jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 
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• NEW PLAYGROUND - The anticipation is building as progress is being 
made on the new playground. A completion date has not been determined 
yet. Even though we would all appreciate some rain, at least that is not 
holding up installation at the moment.. 

 

• DEFIBRILLATOR - A reminder to the community that a defibrillator is located outside 
the Jindera hub building near the Hume ATM. This was donated by Rural CareLink. 

• Outside the Op Shop on the end wall there is a display case which contains a list of 
emergency contacts for various occurrences. 

 
•                           PARK VANDALS COST US $ - As posted on Facebook                      

      there have been more instances of vandalism around the  
     parks in town. Two youths were seen at the Pioneer Park 
having damaged the paper roll dispenser from the men’s toilets. As these 
youths have been identified, the police will be informed.  
Continual damage happens at the Village Green toilets which is not only 
costly for our community and council but affects their use by the public.  
 

The BBQ is a popular spot for lots of groups who use it. Please be vigilant  
when out and about and report any suspicious activity. Phone the Council 1300 653 538 or the Police 60238299. 

 

• HUB RECYCLE CENTRE - For those who are unaware the Council Hub has a free & 
handy recycling centre for household batteries, fluoro tubes, old phones and smoke 
detectors. Please drop in to the Jindera Hub to use this great recycling facility.  

 

• FOX & BREW - And.. it is getting closer! October is the likely date 
for the local launch of the new revamped Fox and Brew. An official 
opening will take place 4-6 weeks after the ‘soft’ opening. You will be 
surprised by the layout inside the building and the big item is that there 
are toilets located inside. 

 

with 
 

 Jenny O’Neill  

CARERSWEEK.COM.AU 

Phone 6023 8299 
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THE 

Having grown up in Jindera and having strong  

family ties in the area Christian is excited to assist  

locals on their property journey. Offering a fresh  

approach to the industry, Christian Clark began his 

real  estate  career  in  2019  and  has  fast earnt  

a reputation as a real estate professional who 

achieves results. Genuinely passionate about  

property, Christian has an intimate knowledge of 

the local market and prides himself on his ability to 

provide informative and honest property advice. 
 

With a background in restaurant consultancy and 

hospitality, Christian uses his experience in customer 

service to provide 6-star service to his clients and 

thrives on being able to match buyers and sellers 

alike. Christian's ability to think outside of the square 

means that his clients benefit from an agent who is 

willing to go the extra mile in order to succeed. 
 

In his free time, Christian enjoys keeping fit, good 

coffee and family time. If you're looking for a  

proactive agent to work with, Christian is definitely 

the person to contact for trusted real estate advice. 

Hello Jindera!  

Call your local Jindera agent 

Christian Clark for a no obligation  

free market appraisal! 
 

0431263750 
 

christian.clark@obre.com.au 

mailto:christian.clark@obre.com.au
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Growing Where We are Planted 

Sunday Worship Service Times 
 

Bethlehem Jindera 9am 
Adams Street, Jindera 

 

Trinity Bethel, Holy Cross Burrumbuttock  
and St Peter’s Gerogery: please check our  

website for worship times  
 
 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 
Contact: Pr Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

☺ BE COVID SAFE  

Wear A Mask - Wash Hands 
Social Distance 

 

St. Paul's Jindera 

Sundays 9am   
 

Priest  -  The Rev’d Emily Payne 

Mobile: 0408 666 119 

Parish office : 6040 6457 
 

Email: vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com 

website: https:// anglicannorthernalbury.org.au 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
mailto:vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2023 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 
through caring and personal relationships.  

 

 11 October   Mitta Mitta (Mida – Mudunga) Day:    
    M/tea: 10.30am Witches Garden & tour $20. (608 Dartmouth Rd, Mitta Mitta). 
    Lunch: Mitta Mitta Pub. (5557 Omeo Hwy Mitta Mitta). 
      Depart: St Paul’s - 8.45am.  
    Contact: Pam Duncan 0438 020 234.  
 

Friendship in Action 
A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth through caring and personal relationships.  

1 

Daylight Savings  
START 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - from 11am 
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

2 

 
3 

Morgan Country CAR 
CLUB  October Meeting -
Club House - Jindera Rec. 
Reserve  - 7.30pm 
 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
 

4 

CWA - AGM 
School of Arts Hall  - 
10.00 am  
Stitch & Chat Craft 
Group - Jindera  Hub 
2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 

5 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

6 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

7 

 

8 
 

 

Jindera Museum  
Spring HIGH TEA - 2pm 
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

9 

Swimming POOL 
Committee Meeting 
Jindera Pool  Meeting 
Room - 7.30pm 
Museum Meeting 
School of Arts Hall - 
7.30pm 

10 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

11 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 

 

12 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

13 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

14 

 

 

 
 

15 
 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am  

16 

 
 

 

17 

Community Forum  
Jindera Hub - 7.30pm 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
Carers Support Group 
Special -  Movie & Meal  
Dementia Support  
Session  - Holbrook 
Library -  10.30am -12pm 

18 
 

Jindera School of Arts 
Hall - AGM - 7.30pm 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                
 

19 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

20 

CUPCAKE  Decorating 
Jindera Hub -  11am-
12pm 
Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 
 

21 

 
 

 

 

 

22 
 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am  
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

23 

 
 

 

 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

SCAMS WORKSHOP 
Jindera Hub - 10.30am 
Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
 

 

26 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

27 
 

Jindera Anglers Club – 
5.00pm 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 

28 

 

29 
 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am 
 Burrumbuttock Flower 
Show -  9.30am - 4pm 

30 
 

 

31 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

 
 

 

 

    

Jindera Community Diary      October 2023 



 

October 2023                                      Jindera News - Edition 304                                             Page 8 

197 Urana Street Jindera 2642  

Phone: 02 6045 9422  

Website: http://smmc.nsw.edu.au  

Email: office@smmc.nsw.edu. au  

Saint Mary MacKillop College Albury  

Festival of the Arts 

 
 

Our  school  community recently held its first 

Festival  of  the  Arts;  in  celebration  of  the   

college’s 15th year since it opened and started 

taking enrolments in 2009. 
 

The  festival was a showcase of the college 

student’s talents in the fields of art, music drama 

and hospitality. 
 

Our  visual art students provided an amazing 

display of artworks using various mediums of 

charcoal, water colour, oil and acrylic paint, to 

name a few. Our school choirs, music and drama 

students shared their di   

hr    and our food 

technology  student’s hospitality skills were 

 
 

It was a wonderful evening, enjoyed by all 

those   who   attended   and   we   would   like   to   

congratulate our students on what was a most 

successful event. 
 

We would also like to thank St John’s Lutheran 

School for allowing us to use their multipurpose 

hall for the event. 

mailto:office@smmc.nsw.edu.%20au
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We urgently need your help to make this swimming season a huge success  

and to ensure our pool continues to be a great community facility. 

 
You don’t have to be an official member ...  

... we have some ‘friends of the Jindera pool’  
who help out when they are able. 

 
The next Jindera Pool Committee Meeting 

is MONDAY 9th OCTOBER -  7.30 pm  

at the Jindera Swimming Pool Meeting Room 

 

Please come along and see what helping out your local pool committee involves .  

Ph 0438 263 417 for more information. 

If your family uses our pool ….  

☺ be an active participant  

☺ come to our next meeting  

☺ have some input 

☺ ask questions 

☺ make suggestions 

☺ share your ideas 

JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 
   

Next Meeting is at the Jindera Community Hub (entry via rear carpark) on 

*****  Tuesday, October 17, 2023 ***** 

*****  7:30pm  ***** 

Items for the agenda are welcome by emailing below. 
  

  

  

  
 

Come and join a group of locals who are interested in our community and its people, and who would like to help im-

prove the facilities our community offers to both visitors and residents alike. 

  

WHAT DOES THE FORUM DO? 
 

The Forum holds community meetings which are open to residents of Jindera to attend 

and discuss what is happening in Jindera, as well as consider the future of Jindera. 

Meetings are generally held bi-monthly on the third Tuesday in February, April, June, 

August and October. 
 

The Forum is able to put forward ideas and comments to Greater Hume Council on is-

sues facing our Jindera community, facilitate direct discussion with Councillors who are 

in attendance at regular meetings, in addition to holding special meetings relating to 

specific issues. 

  

For more information contact: 
jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com  
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 JINDERA  
 

PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Book Fair and Grandparents Day 

 

This year we braved some very challenging weather conditions to celebrate book week and 
Grandparents Day. The theme of this year’s book celebration was “Read, Grow, Inspire,  
and our children were encouraged to reflect on the books that they have read in the past  

and why they enjoyed them so much. 
 

Despite very cold, wet, and windy conditions, our students and staff went to great lengths to 
dress as their favourite characters with much excitement in the playground as wizards, giants, 

heroes, and villains started to arrive and compare costumes. We even had a few  
dinosaurs and an alien wandering the playground. 

 

A little later in the day, we welcomed our visitors to the school to share some time in 
and out of classrooms and to visit and purchase books from our book fair.  

We then celebrated our costume efforts with the annual book costume parade. 
 

It really was fabulous to have so many visitors through our school helping 
to make this one of our most successful celebrations to date. 

 

We would like to sincerely thank all those parents, grandparents and visitors  
who took the time to brave the conditions and join us for such an important day. 

mailto:jindera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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PBL  
Acknowledgement Day. 

 

Sport Colour, hot dog,  
and tabloid sport day. 

 

Our  school  continues  to 
focus on the four key values 
of Respect, Responsibility, 
Resilience & Relationships. 
Our Positive Behaviour for 
Learning (PBL) lessons help 
students to make informed 
and positive life choices and 
they form the basis for all 
conversations within our 
school.  
To help celebrate our efforts, 
we recently conducted a sport 
colour day and a free hot dog 
lunch. This was to 
acknowledge the effort all 
children at our school make in 
demonstrating our core val-
ues.  
We concluded the day with a 
tabloid sport afternoon where 
our  Peer Support groups 
competed  in ten different 
activities  to  achieve the 
highest score.  
We had a fabulous day and 
this  was  a  great  way  to 
conclude a very busy term 
three. 

Fathering Project 
 

Earlier this term, we held our first school event as part of the Fathering Project.  
This initiative is designed to encourage positive role models to spend some time in the 
school,  working  and  playing alongside our students. Whilst this project is primarily 
designed to engage our male role models, at Jindera Public School we acknowledge the 
significant impact that all adult role models can have on children and our first event truly 
reflected a broad range of participants. 
Our first event was a Pizza and Planes  afternoon, where visitors came to the school to 
enjoy some pizza before working with the children to create paper planes, used in a mass 
competition.  This was a fantastic,  relaxed  afternoon with over 70 adults and children 
attending. A huge thankyou to Jindera Pizza for supplying the pizzas for this event.  
We look forward to our next afternoon activity. 
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OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 

http://www.humebank.com/
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Jindera wetlands students  

JINDERA PET COMPANY 

2/97 Urana Street, Jindera            
      

Need help with putting weight on or taking 
weight off your pet, Meal Plans, Ready Meals 

 

Upset tummy, we have precooked human grade  
chicken and rice meals 

 

Horse food & supplies  
 

First Aid Products;  
Cohesive bandage, cotton wool, elastic bandage,  

creams, sunscreen, fly repellant 
 

Dog dry food, Ready cooked meals, Bones, Fresh mince, 
Necks, Wing tips, Frames, Hearts, Livers, BARF, Bulk mince 

 

Cat dry food, Wet food, Beef mince, Wing tips,  
Royal Canin Urinary & Digestive 

 

Supplements, Calming, Rescue Remedy,  
Rose-Hip Vital, Bone Broth, HEMP oil 

 

Leads, Collars, Bandanas, Harnesses, Bowls, Beds, Toys, Treats 
 

Poultry needs, pellets, scratch mix, Shell grit 

Bird seeds, budgie, canary, parrot, feeders  

Whelping needs/advice, vet bed 

Nail trims, worming, flea treatments 

Rabbit & Guinea Pig Food, Hay & Bedding, Fish, Turtles 

                              

                               Anything we don’t have we can  
                                 probably order for you! 

 

                                   jinderapetco@outlook.com  

mailto:jinderapetco@outlook.com
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Kangaroos 
Tuesday/ Thursday 

Wombats 
Monday/ Wednesday 

Kookaburras 
Friday 

Teacher 
Chloe Roberts 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood, 

Master of Special Education 

Teacher 
Leanne Nicholson 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Teacher 
Olivia Phegan 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au        Phone: 02 60263468       Website: https://jinderapreschool.com.au/ 

Jindera Preschool is working towards 

creating and sustaining a Wiradjuri Bush 

Tucker Garden, filled with native edible 

plants and trees for our children, families, 

staff and community to care and learn 

from. We would like to celebrate and 

promote our Wiradjuri culture and 

connect with our natural environment 

and land. 
 

CAN YOU HELP? 
 

We are reaching out to the community 

seeking donations to support this 

project. If you have any bush tucker 

seedlings or plants that you are able to 

donate Jindera Preschool, we would be 

honored to care for them in our garden. 

We thank our community for connecting 

and supporting our Community 

Preschool. 

Bush Tucker 
 

Quandong, Lily Pilly, Emu Bush, Pigface, 

Native Ginger, Chocolate Lily, Lemon Myrtle, 

Native Violet, Yam Daisy, False Sarsaparilla, 

Ruby Saltbush, Pituri, Native Carrot, 

Purplish Beard Orchid, Prickly Bottle Brush, 

Native Cherry, Australian Bluebell,  

Blue Falx Lily, Cinnamon Myrtle, Vanilla 

Lily, Scotia Bush, Native Leek 

WE ARE OFF TO THE SHOW!!!!! 
Our Preschool is proud to be participating in the Walbundrie 
Show. We have worked together to decorate our PIG and the 
Kangaroos and Kookaburras have drawn, painted and collaged 
their ideas of Farm Life. We encourage everyone to visit our 
creations   at   the   Walbundrie   show  and  celebrate  our  
communities creative and artistic children at Jindera Preschool. 

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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• • • • continued

For 2024 enrollments please  

Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au  

Challenging Our Bodies 
 

 

We are building Confidence, Persistence, Core Strength, Balance and  

Body Awareness as we work our bodies across the rip line. The children are encouraging  

one anther with supportive language and celebrations as they wait in line for their turn.  

Jindera Preschool is supporting the growth and development of bodies and minds. 

We have had a busy end of term.  

We hosted a Springtime Working Bee and prepared 
our environment and preschool for the change of 
season.  The  children  have planted a vegetable 
garden, built a worm farm, and developed a new 
connection with our land and its resources.  

We have had a visit from Bec (Ellie’s Mum) who is 
an Environmental Scientist to teach us about our 
local bush and the animals we share our land with.  

We visited St Johns Primary Schools Concert and 
reconnected with past Jindera Preschoolers and 
their families.  

We are learning about our feelings and emotions 
and  how  to  listen  and  care  for  our bodies. We 
explored concepts of science as we experiment with 
reactions and materials in creative and fun play. 

We are busy and active participants as we learn 
through our play, discovery, and adventure! 

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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When:  Tuesday 17 October 2023 

 
Where:  Holbrook Library 

 Library Lane  
 Bowler Street 
 Holbrook NSW 2644 

Additional information:  

Bookings are essential. Ph: 0491 691842 

Morning tea will be provided. 

It starts with you ...  
Jindera (Holbrook Library meeting) 
 

If you are passionate about your local community and want to 

make it more dementia-friendly then this session is for you. 
 

You will understand common myths and stereotypes and  

discuss the many ways people can live well with dementia 

everyday. You will learn what a dementia-friendly community 

is and how it benefits the whole community. You will explore 

practical examples and identify a process for ‘getting started’ 

as an individual or as a community, to enable your community 

to be dementia-friendly. 
 

You will become a Dementia Friend and receive a Dementia 

Friend badge! 
 

People living with dementia and their families are encouraged 

to attend. 

 

Please contact Anthony Parker on 0491 691 842 or 

email Anthony.Parker@dementia.org.au  

Book  on: https://ISWYHolbrook.eventbrite.com.au 

This program and the National Dementia Helpline are funded by the Australian Government. 

  

Find us online dementia.org.au 
 

For language assistance call 131 450 

Cost:       FREE 
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at the Jindera Wetlands 
 

The Petaurus Education Group recently teamed up with St John's Lutheran School Jindera, Friends of Jindera 
Wetlands and the NSW Biodiversity Conservation Trust to plant trees and grasses at the Jindera Wetlands. 

 

What a great opportunity it was for the students to learn about biodiversity, including the 
different frog species that live in the area. As a special bonus, the students got to see a 
brushtail possum living in one of the nest boxes 
 

The Conservation Champions project is the result of a proud partnership between Petaurus Education 
Group and NSW Biodiversity Conservation Trust to support NSW’s future conservation landholders. 
 

Jindera Wetlands is located behind the Jindera tennis courts and can be accessed via the entrance to 
the  football ground, we highly recommend visiting the area for a relaxing walk along the well 
maintained paths or you can sit  on one of the seats provided and  listen  and  watch,  it  is exciting 
to become aware of our Wetland’s beauty and biodiversity. 
 

The Jindera Wetlands need ongoing management and development. Weed control is an on-going 
issue; more pathways would allow better access and observation. Can you help?   
 

Are you interested in helping to maintain and develop the JINDERA WETLANDS?  
For more information, please contact (Robert) Bob Done  - Ph: 0407 180 730 or Email: rhnjdone@gmail.com 

Any help you can give - small or big - would be most welcome! 

Dominique Cole teaching students outdoors  St John’s School teachers, Carmin Lukins,  
Fiona Schulz and Petaurus staff Toni Terlich 

Some of the 

many  

Jindera  

Wetlands 

new  

plantings 

and  

established 

plants. 

mailto:rhnjdone@gmail.com
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St John's News Concert 
Last week, we had a packed house of over 450 spectators attend an awesome night  

showcasing outstanding performances from our talented St John’s Team!  
Our school was transformed into a newsroom where local Jindera news framed songs,  
dramatic performances and our students' dedication to the arts shone brighter than ever. 

The power of a positive school community is truly remarkable and can have a profound impact on students. A close-knit school 
community reinforces positive emotional and physical safety for students. They feel a sense of belonging, which can boost their 
self-esteem and motivation to learn. 
Engaged parents can have a significant impact on a child's education. A strong school community is where families and staff are in 
high  levels  of  communication  to  support  each  child.   When  students,  teachers,  and  parents work together, it promotes a 
collaborative learning environment that students benefit from. 
Beyond  academics,  a  supportive  school  community can help students develop important social and emotional skills such as 
empathy,  communication,  and  conflict  resolution.  A positive school culture is crucial for effective learning.  
A strong community cultivates a culture of respect, inclusivity, and enthusiasm for learning. 

See more St John’s News Concert photos -page 20 

http://www.stjls.nsw.edu.au/
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St John’s Lutheran School - continued 

St Johns Café  -  by Ben Wenke, Vivienne Jarick and Zoe Podubinski 
 

During recess on the 5th of September, the cooking team and Kristy Wenke provided a mini café. At the café, students 
could purchase a cup cake, choc chip cookie, brownie or lemon slice and a milk shake, for two dollars.  
 

The money raised will go to the Carevan foundation which is a charity in Albury. They provide meals for people who 
are experiencing difficulties. - We raised $320. 

 

Year 3/4 PV Class  -  by Jackson  
 

On Week 9, Friday afternoon, our class went to the Lavington library to meet an 
award-winning author. Her name was Andrea Rowe. She taught us tips and secrets she 
used when it came to writing books. It was helpful for us and most people in our class 
got inspired by her that day.  
 

We asked her a question, “Did you always like to write and when did you start?” She 
answered, “I started when I was in school, I loved to 
make books!” Andrea showed us her first book about 
a mouse living in a person’s house in the city. Also, 
her most recent book called ‘Sunday Skating’. A lot of 
our classmates were getting her autograph on things such 
as notebooks. Andrea also gave us a couple of peeks at her 
writing notebook. She rewrote her award-winning book 
‘Jetty Jumping’ seven times to get it just right! 
 

Andrea mentioned that the illustrator and author must 
work hard with each other to make the picture suit the 
writing. She also made a book called ‘Rockpool’. Since 
people liked those books so much that she kept getting 
told  to  make  another  one, so she is in the middle of 
making one right now! I wonder what the name of it is 
and when it will come out! 

Year 3/4 Lk Class 
 

 Last Thursday we went to the Lavington library, and we met a famous author and illustrator, Mick Elliot who created 
famous book Squidge Dibley and Dads and Dogs. Mick Elliot drew Leo and gave him a signed book for being brave 
and letting Mick draw Leo. 
Then he taught us how to draw like he does in his books, it’s the easiest person I have ever drawn, said Jim who also 
got a signed book for answering the correct answer for a question, along with Eden who also got a signed book.  
Mick Elliot also showed us the 6 things to use while drawing people in cartoonish ways. 
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St John’s Lutheran School - News Concert  photos  continued 

NSW RURAL FIRE SERVICE 
 

Jindera 
 

 PH: 0427 263 414  

Callouts 
September was another quiet month with the Jindera Brigade responding to only one callout. 
 

Community Engagements 
And, of course, September cannot go by without our brigade attending the Henty Machinery Field Days.  
Graham, Bruce, Paul, Ian and Nikki spent the day supporting the field days by providing an active firefighting team. 

Jindera Rural Fire Brigade - continued from page opposite 
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JINDERA rural FIRE BRIGADE 

Make a Plan - Pack an Emergency Kit  
 

 People who are at higher risk, such as children, elderly, disabled or with medical problems, should always leave 
early. And please don’t forget about your pets. Leaving early is always your safest option. 

 

 To help your family prepare for a bush fire, you need to make a bush fire survival plan.  
  This will help you make important decisions like when to leave, what to take, and what to do with animals. 
 

 You can assess your risk using the bush fire household assessment tool.  
  Bushfire Survival Plan PACKS are available at the Jindera Hub Council Office in Urana  Street. 
 

At the risk of repeating our message, fire preparation is important and information is available  
on the RFS website: https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/plan-and-prepare/prepare-your-property. 

As we move closer to bush fire period, it is great to see 

so many notifications of burns coming in. As a result, 

neighbours and community are aware of impending burns 

and unnecessary callouts have been kept to a minimum.  
 

The statutory bush fire period runs from 1 October to 31 

March for most of NSW, however, as Jindera is part of 

the Southern Border area, our fire season runs from  
 

1 November to 31 March.   
 

The start and finish dates may vary depending on the 
weather. If conditions dry out earlier than normal, the start 
date can be brought forward or delayed if conditions are 
wetter.  
 

Keep an eye on the electronic sign at the fire station in 
Urana Street for regular updates. 
 

Busy fire activity continues this month along the east 
coast with many areas experiencing high temperatures and 
strong  winds  resulting  in the first catastrophic fire 
danger rating since the 2019/2020 season. 

Training 
 

Paul, Nikki and Dave are busy training three cadets from 
Trinity Anglican College in Thurgoona to compete at the 
Sam McPaul Cadet Championships in Holbrook over the 
weekend of 14-15 October.  

The  Championships  are  all  about  putting  the  next  
generation of rural firefighters to the test, with a series of 
challenging scenarios designed to hone and refine their 
skills. It's not only an incredible learning experience but 
also  a  fantastic  opportunity  for these young firies to 
connect with their peers and have a blast while doing it! 
Good luck team. 

Two new volunteer members are currently undergoing 
training for Bushfire accreditation in preparation for the 
upcoming bushfire season. 
 

On  the  weekend of 8-10 September, 3 members from 
Jindera - Corey, Brent (Legend) and Luke along with 
Drew from Burrumbuttock and Elise from Walla Walla 
fire brigades attended the South Western Area Command 
District  exercise in Grong Grong to get ready for the 
upcoming fire season and learn new skills. 
Scenarios  included  Structure Fire, search and rescue, 
running grass fire tactics, electric vehicle fires, vehicle accident, communications (which was interesting seeing we had 

no  phone  service ),  driving and chainsaw 
obstacles, and Aar incident debriefs. 
Accommodation BYO swag (it got down to 1 
degree  the  first  night )  and catering was 
brilliant, thanks to the Grong Grong Sporting 
club volunteers and the local hotel. 
 

Please Help 
 

And last, but not least, we are always looking 
for new volunteers to join our ranks. If you 
are considering becoming a volunteer with the 
Jindera Brigade, please do not hesitate to call 
our captain Graham on 0427 263 414 for  
further information. All you need is a little 
time and willing attitude, all the necessary 
training will be provided. 

https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/plan-and-prepare/bush-fire-survival-plan
https://assessmyrisk.rfs.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/plan-and-prepare/bush-fire-survival-plan
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JINDERA SCHOOL OF ARTS HALL 
 

GREATER HUME SHIRE 
 

Annual General Meeting 
 

The Hall Management Committee would like to warmly invite  

all those interested to our Annual General Meeting on  

Wednesday 18th October at 7.30pm. 
 

The focus for the AGM will be on the restoration of the hall. 

There will be an overview of hall hire for 2023  

and we will hold Elections for Office Bearers for the next 12 months.  
 

Current office bearers are: 

Kieran Williams (President), Michael Green (Vice President) and Olivia Hanel (Secretary/Treasurer) 
 

For more information call or email Olivia Hanel: 0400 490 992 - livyhanel@bigpond.com 

 

YOU COULD RECEIVE A MONTHLY DIGITAL COLOUR COPY  

OF THE JINDERA NEWS 

JUST SEND AN EMAIL REQUEST TO SUBSCRIBE  

TO 

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

The Jindera News is published each Month (except January) 

The Jindera News will be sent to the email address noted as the sender in your email. 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 

St Paul’s Anglican Ladies Knitting Group  
 

Sit “n” Knit  
Tuesday 10.00 to 11.30am  
Jindera Community Hub Library  

 

Join us to knit for a charity or bring  

your own knitting project  
(if you can’t knit we’ll show you)  

 

All Welcome  
 

For more information phone 0400 424 437  
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A New Breed of Breeder! 
 

Story:  S E White (Photos supplied) 
 

When most of us think of a 14 
year old boy, we don’t picture the 
image of a Stud Poll Dorset 
Breeder? 
 

But that’s exactly what young Sam 
Williams is passionate about.  He spends as much time as 
he can in the paddock with his beloved ‘Ovis Aries’.  
Walking among them, observing them, teaching them 
that they have nothing to fear, giving them a pat or a head 
scratch.  Sam gets to know them all individually.  He can 
tell every ewe, lamb or ram apart.   
 

“To me they all look different and they certainly have 
different personalities.  They are not scared of me or my 
dogs because they are so use to us.  That is the benefit of 
a stud.  It is more personable and more refined.” 
 

From a very young age, Sam remembers being around 
sheep.  His Grandfather had his own Stud Sheep Farm, 
and other family and friends also ran sheep. 
 

“The turning point was when I was helping my cousin 
crutching.  I found working with the sheep very 
rewarding and satisfying.  From there my passion grew.” 

Sam and his family 
moved from near 
Ballarat to this area, 
looking for a warmer 
climate.  They found 
the property ‘Round 
Hill’ at Culcairn, 
which Sam says... 
“has a really 
impressive Ram shed 
that once was a stud 
farm.  I felt that it 
was the perfect 
opportunity to fulfill 
my dream, continue 
a family tradition 
and honour the farm 
to bring back stud farming to the property.”   
 

Since his birth, Sam’s parents had put away $20 per week 
for him, which was only to be used as an investment.  He 
also worked with his Dad during holidays and during 
Covid, when the school went into lockdown, for some 
extra pocket money.  When he received money for 
Christmas and birthdays, he saved it to put towards 
buying ewes. 
 

At the age of 12 Sam purchased 26, 1 year old ewes and 2 

rams.  They came from the people who had purchased his 

Grandfathers stud so are from his Grandfathers breed 

line.  From there it has grown and he is now ready to go 

to market with his first lot of rams that were born in 

2022.   
 

“I have 19 rams to sell, and they are looking good.  They 
scanned well and are from strong pedigree backgrounds” 
 

There have been a few challenges to this point. The last 
two years excessively wet conditions, the current sheep 
market/prices and reaching out to clientele in a new area, 
for starters.   
 

“Also my age.  
Still being a 
teenager and 
having other 
commitments.  
Getting the 
market to take me 
seriously when I 
am only a kid.  
But I know I have 
a great product 
and all the ability 

and passion to make this work.” 
 

“My goal is to continue to breed a high standard of rams 
to supply a regular clientele base.  Not necessarily to 
breed 100’s of rams at this point, but definitely in the 
long term.   And to warrant my own on farm sales so as 
to show case what I can do and the great facilities for stud 
farming in a highly productive farming area.  I want to be 
successful and I want to do it well.” 
 

Interested buyers please contact La-Mar Poll Dorset Stud, 

“Round Hill”, Culcairn-Holbrook Rd, Culcairn, NSW, 

2660.  Ph: 0457 520 765. 

 
Check out @La Mar Poll Dorset Stud  

on Instagram and Facebook. 
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Open Hours 
Daily - 10am to 4pm 
 

Enquiries 0408 409 842 

Stitch and Chat Craft Group 

This group meets on the first Wednesday  

afternoon of each month at  

2.00pm at the Jindera Hub. 
 

All welcome, just bring whatever you are  

working on & come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish around 3.30pm 

 
 

Judy Gray 

0418 617 385  

for further  

information. 
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 The  warmer  weather approaches and the museum 
garden has come alive, and the grass is growing furiously. 
As we  have probably all noticed, our lawns are needing 
mowing almost every week with the warmer days, but we 
are missing the rain. 
 

 The focus of this past month for the museum has been 
opening the blacksmith precinct across the road from the 

main body of the museum and Wagner’s store. A huge 
amount of work went into getting the site ready for the 
opening on the 17th September and a big thank-you to all 
the volunteers who helped to get the site to the brilliant 
state that it is in. A site banner has been created along the 
southern fence line featuring the reproduction of several 
old  photographs of the blacksmith or its workers. The 
reproduction of these photographs is quite spectacular, 
particularly when you see the original photographs from 
which they have been taken.  
 

 The  site  also features the museum’s collection of 
buggies and sulkies, all donated from original families to 
the  area, and many worked on by the blacksmith or 
wheelwrights from this site. There is also a feature of 
brick making machines and the original hub, spoke and 
rim room where these items for wheel work were stored 
awaiting use. 
 

 The blacksmith precinct opens up another aspect of 
the Jindera village and the museum site is becoming more 
a history of the township and not just Wagner’s Store as 
many visitors to the area experience. 

 

 We continue to get 
some wonderful additions 
to the museum collection 
from time to time and this 
week were very pleased to 
receive the Granite Hill 
rocking horse, with thanks 
to the Holmes family of 
Table Top.  

 A photograph of Roy Schulz on the rocking horse 
with his mother nearby, is included. Artifacts from the 
families  of  the  district are wonderful additions to the 
museum collection. 
 

 We are preparing for our Spring High Tea on the 8th 
October; this is a signature event for the museum held 
twice  a  year  in   
Autumn and Spring.  

  

 It is always very 
popular,  so  it  is 
important to book 
early if you would 
like to attend.  
 

 We are looking forward to our Long Lunch on 11th 
November (Tickets available only via Trybooking on 
11th October).   
 

 Our first Music at the Museum event will be held on 
Saturday 25th November, in conjunction with Murray 
River Fine Music Inc. This is the first of a new series of 
events at the museum and this one will include three local 
musicians  – more details will follow in the November 
Jindera News. This series will feature the quite renowned 
Grigoryan Brothers playing at the museum in March of 
next year, which we are all very excited about. 
 

 September is the last of our winter trading hours 
months;  we  will remain open until 4pm from the 1st 
October, continuing to open at 10am.  
 

 Our very popular Tea Room is closed on Sunday 8th 
October for our High Tea event but will be open from 
15th October until 4pm.  
 Remember, dining in the garden is always an option 
on Sundays when the Tea Room is open. 

 

We look forward to seeing you. 
 

Margie Wehner 

President  

Jindera Pioneer Museum & Historical Society Inc. 

Spring/Summer Program of Events 
  

 Sunday   8th October   Spring High Tea 
 Saturday   11th November  The Coming of Summer Long Lunch 
 Saturday   25th November  Launch of Music at the Museum event 
 Sunday  17th December   Christmas Wreath making Workshop 
 

All events are by ticket only. More information on each event will be available on our website and though our Facebook page.  

Tickets are available approximately 4 weeks prior to the event and are advertised via our direct marketing email – if you would like 
to be notified when events are available for ticket sales, contact  info@jinderamuseum.com.au  

mailto:info@jinderamuseum.com.au


 

October 2023                                      Jindera News - Edition 304                                             Page 28 

Blacksmith and Stables Grand Opening at Jindera Pioneer Museum  
On Sunday 17th September, members and invited guests were able to finally view the Jindera ‘blacksmith precinct’, a full 
quarter acre of memorabilia attributed to 120 years of blacksmithing in Jindera. The collection of steel “bits” for this period of 
time attributed to the big job of clearing the site to make it safe and presentable. We have had several working bees just on the 
site and many more hours as well by several dedicated volunteers. We are now very pleased to present the site to the public 
for visitation. Inspection of the blacksmith precinct is included when you visit the museum site. If you just want to visit the 
blacksmith, purchase a token from the museum for $5 which will give you access to the site. 
 

A Brief History of the Blacksmith 
Reinhardt Molkentin was the first blacksmith and wheelwright for the settle-
ment but in 1885, when in his early 40’s, he was involved in a fatal workplace 
accident. Harry Harberecht, business partner to Reinhardt, carried on the busi-
ness until Reinhardt’s two sons, Paul and Fred were old enough to run the 
blacksmith shop for their mother. 
Ticketed blacksmith and wheelwright, Fred Wehner, arrived from Germany in 
1890, following his brother. In 1892 he travelled to Walla Walla to work for 
the blacksmith there. Fred moved to Jindera in 1899 working in the Molkentin 

business. Here he later met and married Bertha, sister to Paul and Fred. He took over the wheelwrighting at the Jindera black-
smith in 1908. In 1915 Fred Wehner purchased the business from the Molkentin family and continued operating the business 
with his son Ernst. Fred died in 1957 and Ernie, or Frostie as he was known on the football field due to his white legs, operat-
ed as both blacksmith and wheelwright until his death in 1994. 

Molkentin Blacksmith circa 1800’s 

At the Blacksmith opening (L to R) Tony Quin, Jenny O'Neill,  
Margie Wehner, Justin Clancy and Evelyn Arnold  

Officially opening the Blacksmith precinct  
Margie Wehner (Museum President) & Justin Clancy MP 
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Get your meals sorted for the week! 
 

Meal packs are now available to order  
 

We have a meal pack to suit every lifestyle  
 

Healthy & cooked fresh, ready to heat & eat 
 

Easy online ordering  
 

www.dotskitchens.com  
to see our menu & order 

 

Or call us on 0421 706 578  

http://www.lesterandson.com.au/
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Jindera Public School Principal Emma Andrews and 

Leaders Lily Vroomen and Blake Golwin attended our 

September meeting to receive our donation of $1000 to 

support the funding of Swimming Instructors.  A motion 

is planned  by  the CWA to follow up this support to 

lobby the NSW State Government “To provide fund-

ing   for  training  of  Swimming  Instructors  for  

primary children in remote and rural areas”. 
 

Our Cultural Trip was a most enjoyable day via Martins 

Tours.  We visited the Emu Farm at The Rock, lunching 

on salad and tasting emu meat, viewing day old emu 

chicks and learning of the benefit of emu oil.      

We continued onto Lockhart Museum to view Doris 

Goldner wool art and the Tim Fisher Exhibition.  Trav-

elling along we all admired the farm country which was 

abundant with green and gold ripening crops. 
 

Our cake stall at Bunnings was very successful and one 

happy customer commented on facebook - “I bought a 

small date loaf – the date loaf was amazing and bought 

back memories from my childhood”. 

Thank you to everyone who supported our stall. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
JINDERA CWA – 4

TH
 OCTOBER, 2023 

10AM IN SCHOOL OF ARTS HALL.    
MEETING WILL BE CHAIRED BY MURRAY 
GROUP PRESIDENT, ELAINE STRONG. 
 

MURRAY GROUP – 60
th

 BIRTHDAY 
AGM and CONFERENCE will be held  

at the Albury CWA Rooms on  
19

th
 OCTOBER AT 10AM.     

Guest speaker will be Mrs. Gail Commens 
Past President of the South Pacific ACWW.    

    

 Yours in CWA friendship, 
BEV BLAIR – Publicity Officer.  

Jindera CWA News 
 

OCTOBER  2023 

 
 

 
 

 

Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

President Chris McIntyre with Principal Emma Andrews and  
Leaders Blake Golwin and Lily Vroomen receiving cheque for $1000. 

mailto:mcmillanelectrical44@gmail.com
mailto:alison@equipoccupationaltherapy.com
mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
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                  Jindera PONY CLUB           by Melissa Chaston 

Our riders have been out and about in September. 
Matilda  Smith   competed  successfully at Border and 
District Show jump Club winning the 80 cm event, well 
done Matilda and Eddie. 
 

Lyla Ferrari has been busy, placing at Adelaide Royal in 
the showjumping and also competing at the at the Border 
& District Show jump Club. 
 

At our September Rally we welcomed new member Norah 
Heath and her cherished Horse Teddy joining her sister 
Tully at Jindera Pony Club, Norah is 7 years old and has 
only recently started riding and we look forward to seeing 
them many more times. 
 

We would also like to congratulate our instructor Julie 
Barber on winning her class at the Melbourne Royal show 
with her Clydesdale Aarunga Spot on. 
 

Our next event will be Culcairn Gymkhana on the 15th 
of October then the annual Zone 20 pony club camp at 
Tumbarumba in January. 

Norah Heath 

with big  

sister Tully 

at our rally  

Julie Barber winning at the Melbourne Royal  
show with her Clydesdale 

Matilda Smith 

winning at 

border district 

show jump 

club  
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We are a social group who are creating a garden for EVERYONE to enjoy.  Check our news on Facebook, and 
read here each month for updates.  If anyone has ideas or suggestions, please let us know.   

Phone or Message Eileen White - Ph: 0400 023 290 or email jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com. 

Jindera Community Garden 

Busy Working Bee at Short Notice 
Many hands make light work. 
We achieved finishing filling up the new Tubs with our 
compost and mulch we had lying around … so now we can 
plant more vegetables.  

Thanks to Cathy, Lorraine and Daryl  
with all their muscles in action.  

 

It's good to make jobs easier 
Thanking Peter for 
bringing his trailer so he 
could take away some 
old rubbish and the team 
effort in pulling down an 
old compost bin, this 
work was much appreci-
ated. Thanks, Cheryl, for 
solving our hose reel 
problem to make  
watering easier.  

 

It's Watering Time 
Wanda is checking out the hose to see if the flow is  
quicker with the hose wheel. Daryl looking on with lots  
of communication. 
 

It was Great to Catch Up 
Often Tuesday mornings after 10 am, you will often see 
somebody wondering around the garden. Bring a coffee 
down, have a chat and catch up. 
Thanks Cathy, Lorraine and Daryl well done.  
 

Call in and see Jindera Community Garden  
Pioneer Park Urana Rd. You will probably see Helena 
wondering around keeping the garden tidy. 

mailto:jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com
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Introduction  -  Probus is a club for retirees and aims to promote growth, development and support for former 
professional and business people fostering the true spirit of Probus - FRIENDSHIP-FELLOWSHIP-FUN. The 
Henty Probus Club meet on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 10.am at Henty Bowling Club. Membership is  
$30 p.a. Anyone from Jindera would be very welcome to attend our meetings.  
For more information - www.probussouthpacific.org  or contact: Yvonne Booth 0428293193 - Kevin Fogarty 0428293480 

PROBUS Monthly News - by Helen Squires                                      

Probus Club met at Henty Community Club on 13th Septem-
ber 2023. Our President Yvonne welcomed us to another lovely 
day at Probus. 
Our five minute speaker was Joyce Gardiner who is also our 
pianist for a little community style singing and she (along with 
Herb on violin) is patiently helping us to learn the Carol, Twelve 
days of Christmas. 
Joyce told us of being born at Crows Nest near Toowoomba. 
Her mother was the eldest of eleven children growing up on a 
dairy farm. Her father was a photographer and his studio at 
Crows Nest is now the Nazarene op shop. Joyce learned piano 
from seven years of age, and as a young woman in Brisbane, 
learned that St Paul's college Walla Walla needed a music teach-
er, and she successfully applied. Joyce met her Ron at Walla 
Walla, they married and settled to farming at Culcairn. Joyce 
told of overseas trips to Tasmania, England, Europe, China and 
travelling Australia and then moving to Culcairn. 
Yvonne, as President, presented Joyce with our Probus pen as a 
token of our thanks for sharing such a happy story. 
Our general business was to talk about Probus month, in Octo-
ber, to be held at Henty with clubs from Wagga Wagga, Albury 
and Holbrook being invited to share lunch at Henty Community 
club. Bernard Clarke has been asked to be our speaker, with his 
photography. We need to advise Kevin or Yvonne of intention 
to attend, for catering, by the week before 11th of October . 
Thank you to the beanie knitters. There is a big post bag full of 
beanies going to the Seamen, each month. 

Our main speaker was Bradley Booth. He was proudly intro-
duced to us by Kevin Fogarty, who had known Bradley since 
childhood. After finishing school, Bradley had gone to work for 
his parents Graham and Yvonne, in their family shops.  He had 
learned to wash windows and sweep floors and meet people. In 
2001 at 27 years of age, Bradley bought the first Billabong store 
in Australia, at Wagga Wagga. In 2011, he opened his first work 
wear store at Leeton. Bradley's business is IWS Australia, 
(Independent Work wear Specialists). Independent traders are 
important to Bradley. He had seen his father's business ignored 
as too small for sales people to visit, and decided that here was 
an opportunity. He had the idea to have a group of independent-
ly owned businesses to sell work wear.  There are 193 members, 
some with 100 staff . To Bradley, little people matter, and he 
has an ability to get people together. We saw a most successful 
young man, who has included his family in his business. Brad-
ley's company supports charities:- Tradies support Ladies, where 
pink is worn on Fridays. And Boys to the Bush. 
Neil Parker was most proud to present Bradley with the Probus 
Pen as a token of our thanks for his most inspiring speech. 
Yvonne  mostly finishes our day with a wise saying. 
Today's was:- 
We like somebody because.......... 
We love somebody although.......... 
We had a lovely lunch at the Community club and lots of con-
versation. 
We look forward to the next happy Probus day 11th October. 

Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump 

it or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

http://www.probussouthpacific.org
http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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Jindera News would love to hear from 
you if you have any news of interest  

to our local community! 
Please email your article to  

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au or  
to Rural Care Link, The Jindera Hub,  

Urana Street, Jindera 

The 2023 season has drawn to a close for the Jindera 
Football  and  Netball Clubs. Congratulations to both 
committees  led  by  Lyndon  Kerr  and Jess Guy for a 
sensational season.  
 

With the Reserves Football, 13’s, C Reserve, C Grade, B 
Grade  and  A  Grade  netball all making finals, it was 
certainly a busy period, throwing in catering!  
 

13’s won their first game and were straight through to the 
grand final, with B Grade playing through finals to reach 
the grand final.  
 

Congratulations to both who were successful in their 
premiership  tilt.  A  wonderful  result  for  the  club.  
Congratulations to all other teams for strongly competing 
in finals.   
 

Junior and Senior Presentations have both also been held. 
Congratulations to both Sam Crawshaw for taking out the 
Seniors  Best and Fairest (Don Star Medal), and Tayla 
Vogel for taking out A Grade Best and Fairest (Edna 
Funk Memorial Trophy).  
 

Full results from both presentations will be published in the 
next Jindera News. 

Congratulations also must go to our Club Person of the Year award winners: 

Football Junior Club Person - Shane O'Toole 

Senior Football Club Person - Sharee Harding 

Joint Junior and Senior Netball Club Person – Cassie Sutcliffe and Rhian Dower 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Ladies - 3/09/2023 Stroke - Monthly medal 

Name Dly Hcap Gross Score Net Result 

Heather Chaston 37 108 71 W, Medal 

Rawinia Smithenbecker 18 96 78 R/U 

Sandra Kilo 27 107 80   

Mihi Smith 41 134 93   

Player 1 
GA 
Hcp 

Dly 
Hcp 

Player 2 
GA 
Hcp 

Dly 
Hcp 

Comb 
Hcap 

Gross 
Score 

Net 
Score 

Carol Fursdan 40.3 43 R Smithenbecker 14.7 18 15.25 80 64.75 

R Smithenbecker 14.7 18 Glenda Hoskin 9.5 12 7.5 75 67.50 

Kaye Bingham 28.4 31 Diane I'Anson 21.9 25 14 83 69.00 

Julie Colman 17.8 21 Jenny Faux 22 25 11.5 82 70.50 

Vicki Kirby 22.4 25 Virginia Dolton 17 20 11.25 83 71.75 

Virginia Clayton 40.4 43 Alison Loughran 35.3 38 20.25 92 71.75 

Belinda Atree 43.9 45 Iima Clark 23.7 27 18 90 72.00 

Mihi Smith 38.2 41 Renate Zikesch 36.5 39 20 92 72.00 

Ruth Nugent 26.2 29 Sharmey Ley 23.1 26 13.75 86 72.25 

M McDonald 15.2 18 S Stephenson 27.9 31 12.25 85 72.75 

Roslyn Kerr 26.4 29 C Mildren 15.7 19 12 85 73.00 

LADIES –THURS/SUN  
Ladies - 21-24/09/2023 – Stableford 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Mihi Smith 41 38 W 

Cheyenne Brooks 57 35 R/U 

Lucy Kimpton 33 22  

Sandy Anderson 27 19  

Helene Walker 57 10  

Ladies -8/09/2023 - Tournament – 46 Players   
Scratch Winners   Rawinia Smithebecker/Glenda Hoskins 
Scratch Runners up   Penny Graeber/Gail O’Hallaran 
Handicap Winners   Di I’Anson/Kaye Bingham 
Handicap Runners up  Julie Colman/Jenny Faux 
Nearest to String   Glenda Hoskin 
NTP     Tracy Oakman, Sue Nicholls, Joan Asmussen,  
        Julie Colman x2, Gail O’Hammaran, Rawinia Smithenbecker 

Ladies - 14/09/2023 -  Stroke - Monthly Medal  

 Name Dly Hcap Gross Score Net Result 

Judy Gehrig 37 102 65 W, Medal 

Rawinia Smithenbecker 17 90 73 R/U 

Heather Chaston 37 113 76   

Sandra Kilo 27 104 77   

VETS Wed 6/09/2023 – 3 Ball Dunmore – 15 Players  

Name Name Name Net Score Result 

D. Webb B. Hill B. Sheerans 44 W 

D. Briggs D. Lord F. Carmody 42 R/U 

 

VETS Wed 23/08/2023 – Stableford – 14 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 
S. Millar 18 17 W 

I. Pertzel 36 15 R/U 

D. Castles 16 15 B 

B. Hill 24 15 B 

J. Wiesner 22 12 B 

 

VETS Wed 20/09/2023 – Stableford – 16 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 
Stan Duffield 28 22 W 

Don Singleton 28 18 R/U 

T. Freeman 18 17 B 

B. Hill 26 17 B 

P. Kilo 22 17 B 

VETS COMPETITION – Wednesday morning – 9 Holes. 

Jindera Country GOLF CLUB - SCORES 
Continued from page 37 
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Our annual Men’s and Ladies Tournaments were held on Thursday 7th 
(Ladies) Saturday 9th (Mens and Mixed 2 Ball Ambrose) and Sunday 
the 10th (Men’s Open Tournament). 
 

The ladies had 46 players on Thursday, 56 players for the “2 Ball Am-
brose” on Saturday and 54 players for the men’s tournament on Sunday. 
 It was a big week for the club which saw around 150 players competing 
over the 3 days of competition in fantastic weather and course condi-
tions, a great result for a small volunteer run golf club. 
 

Successful events like these don’t just happen without a lot of work and 
organisation, not to mention the support from our great sponsors. Many 
thanks go to the major sponsor of our tournaments in Daryl (Doc) Klein 
– Jindera Veterinary Clinic – for his generous sponsorship again this 
year and also to the Jindera IGA.  
 

Congratulations to the respective Ladies and Mens captains – Rawinia 
Smithenbecker and Craig McMillan and their match committees for 
their organising of the competitions. There are many hours of work 
behind the scenes goes into organising events such as these. 
 

Also the many volunteers involved in getting the course ready – which 
looked immaculate -  and the ladies for their work in providing the won-
derful lunches. 
 

 Major winners were as follows :- 
Ladies - Scratch – Rawinia Smithenbecker and Glenda Hoskins – 75 
  Handicap - Di I’Anson and Kaye Bingham – Net 69 
 

Men’s/Mixed Ambrose - Ron and Rawinia Smithenbecker – Net 66 
 Men’s - Robin (Strop) Weldon and Wade Mcpherson Net 65.75. 

 

Men’s Tournament 
A Grade Scratch  - Nathan Schneider 78 
A Grade Handicap  –  Mike Warburton Net 73. 
B Grade Stableford  –  Neville Power Net 34. 
C Grade Stableford  –  Bruce Hill Net 45. 
 

The September Monthly Medal was won by “Veteran” Don (Fairway) 
Singleton, with a very good score of Net 68. 
 

Our 2023 competition season concludes this Sunday 1st October with 
our “Closing Day” 2 Ball Ambrose event, which marks the finish of the 
official competition season involving monthly medals, club champion-
ships etc. All usual competitions will continue, with the Sunday comps 
running standard Stableford events. 
 

The “9-Hole” Comp is still running in conjunction the normal 18-hole 
Sunday comp and provides a great opportunity for those looking for an 
entry level into competition golf. Ideal for juniors or for those looking 
to get a handicap. 
 

The Friday night “Chook Run” “Tee Time” will revert to a 4.00/5.00 
pm start with DST. 
 

The Sunday competition is now the summer time of 8.30 for 9.00am 
start. 
 

In the meantime, current comps are as follows :- 
Sunday – Men’s 18/9 holes, event according to calendar on website Tee
-off 8.30/9.00. (11.30/12.00 from June) 
 

Wednesday – VETS 9 Holes, Stableford (unless notified differently) 
Tee-off 8.30/9.00 
 

Friday – Chook Run – 9 Holes, Open to all, 3.00 to 4.00pm, can also be 
played throughout the week – Play your game, place cards – signed and 
verified by partner  with $10.00 in an envelope and slide under the door. 
 

The club has an electric golf cart for hire by members and visitors.  
For bookings, contact us via email. 

 

Membership – To join our great community golf club, simply down-
load a membership form from our website or request one via email, 
email it back and pay via eftpos. 
 

Annual memberships become due on 31st March and cost $110.00 
(inc .GST), Juniors $33.00 (inc. GST) 

 

Name Dly Hcp 
18 Comp 

Gross 
18 Comp 
Score Net 

18 Comp 
Result 

9 Hole Score Stroke 

D. Singleton 31.0 99 68.0 W Medal 31.5 

P. Penny 19.0 88 69.0 R/U $20 32.5 

Brendan Leane 42.0 111 69.0 B 35.0 

R. Weldon 24.0 95 71.0 B 35.0 

Shannon Robertson 19.0 90 71.0 B 33.5 

I. Pertzel 36.0 107 71.0 B 37.0 

G. Preston 19.0 91 72.0 B 39.5 

Russ Gueho 24.0 97 73.0 B 37.0 

David Gray 27.0 101 74.0 B 34.5 

Aaron Melbourne 24.0 99 75.0 B 36.0 

Bruce Hill 30.0 105 75.0 B 39.0 

T. Freeman 17.0 93 76.0 B + ntp 37.5 

SUN 27/08/2023 - STROKE - September Monthly Medal - 25 Players , 
18 Hole (MEDAL) winner Donny Singleton,  9-Hole Comp Winner (BACK 9) 
– Peter Penny 

SCORES  
SUNDAY COMPETITION  

 Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Don Singleton 31.0 2 Winner -1   

Alex Christensen 25.0 1 R/Up C/B 0 W (C/B) 

Ian Pertzel 36.0 1 B 0 R/U 

Rhett Prescott 26.0 0 B -1   

Aaron Melbourne 24.0 -2 B -1   

John Metcalf 11.0 30 B 18   

SUN 3/09/2023 - Par – 11 Players 

Name Hcap Dly Hcap Strk Score Net Score Result 

Nathan Schneider -0.1 0.0 78 78.0 Stroke Winner 

Mike Warburton 8.3 9.0 82 73.0 Net Winner 

Graeme Evans 14.2 15.0 88 73.0 Net R/U 

Greg Gibbs 14.1 15.0 88 73.0 Net 3rd 

John Metcalf 11.4 12.0 86 74.0 B 

Craig McMillan 9.4 10.0 86 76.0 B 

Ron Smithenbecker 13.9 14.0 90 76.0 B 

Tom Butler 14.2 15.0 91 76.0 B 

Ash Paech 11.2 12.0 89 77.0 B 

SUN 10/09/2023 - Men’s Tournament – A, B, C Grade – 54 Players  
A-Grade - Stroke 

B-Grade – Stableford 

Name GA Hcap Dly Hcp Net Score Grade Result 

Nev Power 18.6 19.0 34 B Winner 

Garry Spurr 22 23.0 32 B R/U (c/b) 

Rob Weldon 22.6 23.0 32 B 3rd (c/b) 

Smokey Dawson 22.6 23.0 31 B B 

Allan Atherton 19.6 20.0 31 B B 

Robert Newnham 21.7 22.0 31 B B 

Peter Penny 19.8 20.0 30 B B 

Brandon Taylor 16.5 17.0 30 B B 

        C – Grade - Stableford   

Bruce Hill   30.0 45 C Winner 

David Gray 26 27.0 36 C R/U (c/b) 

Russ Gueho 23 24.0 36 C 3rd (c/b) 

Jeff Donney 26.7 27.0 35 C B 

Lachlan Bosch 35.8 37.0 33 C B 

Bob Sheerans 23.4 24.0 33 C B 

Trevor Bagley 30.6 31.0 32 C B 

John McMaugh 23.6 24.0 31 C B 

 Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Brendan Burt 31.0 39 W/$25 19   

Peter Penny 21.0 38 r/u $15 21 W/$20 

Don Singleton 30.0 35 B 20 R/U 2b 

Neville Power 19.0 34 B 14   

Russell Gueho 23.0 33 B 17   

Simon Cossor 9.0 33 B 16   

SUN 17/09/2023 - Stableford  – 1 Players 

 Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Alex Christenson 23.0 39 W $30 21 W $20 

Russell Gueho 23.0 38 B 20 R/U 2 B 

Jack Kimpton 16.0 38 r/u $20 19   

Julian Hayes 20.0 37 B 18   

Daryl Klein 22.0 34 B 19   

Shannon Robertson 18.0 34 B 16   

Greg Preston 19.0 32 B 15   

Aaron Jennings 34.0 32 B 13   

Brandon Taylor 18.0 31 B 18   

SUN 24/09/2023 - Stableford  – 18 Players 
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We scored a major coup by recruiting 
Football club “Legend” Karen  

Freeman for the Saturday tournament to 
help out selling raffle tickets for the Sat-
urday Tournament. (Apparently she was 
only on loan and had to be returned …. ) 

CHOOK RUN – STABLEFORD 

Chook Run - Fri 25/08/2023 – Stableford – 19 Players 
Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

T. Freeman 17.0 19 W $40 

A. Jennings 35.0 18 R/U $10 + b (cb) 

P. Penny 19.0 18 B 

R Gueho 25.0 18 B 

B Hill 30.0 18 B 

C.Biggs 19.0 17 B 

B Burt 31.0 16 B 

B. Leane 42.0 15 B 

C. McMillan 9.0 14 B 

Chook Run - Fri 1/09/2023 – 23 Players 
Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Brendan Burt 31.0 20 W $40 

Ward Peffer 26.0 19 R/U $10 + B 

R. Gueho 25.0 19 B 

D. Singleton 31.0 19 B 

Heather Chaston 36.0 18 B 

C. McMillan 9.0 18 B + ntp 

Peter Penny 20.0 18 B 

Bruce Hill 30.0 18 B 

Nev Brand 22.0 18 B 

Simon Kilo 30.0 17 B + ntp 

Ian Pertzel 36.0 16 B 

Chook Run - Fri 8/09/2023 – 11 Players 
Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

P. Penny 20.0 19 $30 

Aaron Jennings 35.0 17 R/U $10 +b 

Wade McPherson 34.0 16 B (cb) 

Curtis Biggs 19.0 15 B (cb) 

C. Flay 36.0 15 B (cb) 

Chook Run - Fri 15/09/2023 – 18 Players 
Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Aaron Jennings 34.0 22 W  $40 

Bruce Hill 27.0 20 R/U $15 +B 

Frank Carmody 30.0 18 B 

Russ Gueho 23.0 18 B 

Jeff Donney 27 18 B 

Greg Allen 15.0 17 B 

Craig McMillan 10.0 17 B 

Brenton Polkinghorne  17.0 16 B 

Dave Porter 3.0 16 B 

Chook Run - Fri 22/09/2023 – 22 Players 
Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

R Weldon 23.0 20 W  $40 

Bruce Hill 27.0 18 R/U $15 + b 

D Porter 3.0 17 B 

R Gueho 23.0 17 B 

Jeff Donney 27.0 17 B 

C McMillan 11.0 16 B 

T Freeman 17.0 15 B 

D Singleton 30.0 15 B 

N Power 18.0 15 B 

Nev Brand 21.0 15 B 

Jack Kimpton 16.0 14 B (cb) 

SATURDAY - 9/09/2023  - Tournament – 2 Ball Ambrose – Mixed/Men’s – 56 Players  

Player 1 Gndr GA Hcp Dly Hcp Player 2 Gndr GA Hcp Dly Hcp Comb Hcap Gross Score Net Score Results 

Ron Smithenbecker m 13.9 14 Rawinia Smithenbecker f 14.7 18 8 74 66.00 W 

Gordon Webb m 7.9 8 Mirasol Webb f 33.1 36 11 83 72.00 R/U 

Peter Kilo m 22.7 23 Sandra Kilo f 24.4 27 12.5 85 72.50 B 

Daryl Klein m 20.8 21 Mihi Smith f 38.2 41 15.5 89 73.50 B 

Darren Fuaux m   36 Jenny Faux f 21.9 25 15.25 89 73.75   

Chris Larkin m 18.6 19 Jaz Mitchell f 33.7 37 14 89 75.00   

Peter Chaston m 36.9 38 Heather Chaston f 33.8 37 18.75 99 80.25   

MEN’s                       

Rob Weldon m 22.6 23 Wade McPherson m 33 34 14.25 80 65.75 W 

Nev Power m 18.6 19 Peter Penny m 19.8 20 9.75 76 66.25 R/U 

John McMaugh m 23.6 24 Doug Smith m 17.9 18 10.5 77 66.50 3rd 

Russ Gueho m 23 24 Alex Christensen m 23 24 12 79 67.00 B 

Trevor Freeman m 16.3 17 Bruce Hill m 29.3 30 11.75 79 67.25 B 

Ward Peffer m 25.4 26 Bill Day m 23.2 24 12.5 80 67.50 B 

Ash Paech m 11.2 12 Don Singleton m 29.5 30 10.5 78 67.50 B 

Dave Porter m 2.7 3 Chris Flay m 37.8 39 10.5 78 67.50 B 

David Gibb m 13.3 14 James Mitchell m 19.8 20 8.5 77 68.50 B 

Peter Collier m 23.8 24 Curtly Jenkinson m 23.5 24 12 81 69.00 B 

Ladies captain Rawinia Smithenbecker 
congratulating one of her charges. 

The Tournament Scratch winner Nathan 
Schneider (left) with Men’s captain Craig 

McMillan and their playing group  

More Golf Club SCORES - page 35 

 

Follow us on Facebook or our website at  

www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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 Great weather, the fish are biting ……… what 

could go wrong ……... aaahhaaa .…...  flat battery 

……...   3 batteries later…..  buga! 
 

 The fish are biting and if you are prepared to put 

in the time you will get a feed, also if you find one, 

work the area as they are starting to school up so the 

likelihood is you will catch plenty, particularly at the 

moment with the yella’s. Look for rocky banks and 

drop-offs. 
 

 The Jindera anglers had there monthly comp on 

the weekend of 22nd to 24th September with most 

anglers fishing locally at the weir and a couple going 

up to the Dartmouth pondage and managing several 

trout. 
 

 The comp was won by Brian Shannon with a 

58cm yellowbelly and Sham also won best bag of fish 

with  yellowbelly  and  redfin  (all released to bite 

another day) Makes you wonder how often these fish 

get caught and released? 

 

 The  ladies  best fish went to Erin with a 61cm 

yellowbelly and Erin also had some really good sized 

redfin, apparently her net-man sacrificed his fishing 

to concentrate on his netting duties. 

 Doughnuts went to the 

Bradbury team of Shane 

and Josh and double 

doughnut to Lachie, Mac 

and Zol.   

 

 Laz also spent some time during the week at 

Jindabyne where he caught some big trout on scrub 

worms, the lake was dropping but fished great, early 

morning and late in the evening, other anglers who 

fished  Lake Eucumbene had a blinder of a time 

catching  several  hundred  fish  in a  day, all were 

released. 
 

SAVE the DATES 
 

Next club general meeting will be held  

on Friday, 13th of October  

at 5.30pm at the clubhouse. 
 

Next fishing comp will be an Open Comp held from 

Friday, 20th October from 5pm with the measure in 

at the clubhouse at 5pm on Sunday, 22nd October.  

Note the measure-in time as 5.00pm 

 
 

                  Tight lines!  

Some idiot fishing … maybe at Dartmouth pondage  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066468159816
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Families that fish together share doughnuts together 

Sham landed this football of a yellow belly  

Aaron with a couple of decent redfin  

Erin with 2 terrific redfin 

 Laz with a ripper 2.5kg Jindabyne brown trout 
caught on 5lb line and scrub worms 

Laz caught 2 nice trout  
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Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Children's Services ………………………………………   6026 3877 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0400 490 992  
Football Club…………………………………………… 0427 253 587 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………   0448 004 706 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………. 0429 960 616  
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………………   6026 3001 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

7:00pm 

7:00pm 


